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1/10/08
The OWG met December 12, 2007. The following OGRRs are pending at the OGRTF:
1. OGRR165 – Update Unit Telemetry Requirement:  This revision proposes to add a requirement for QSEs to submit real-time AGC status and Ramp Rate for all units in their portfolio. ERCOT submits this OGRR to address Recommendation No. 14 of Potomac Economics’ recommendations to improve ERCOT’s wholesale market design.  This OGRR has been tabled per ROS directive. 
2. OGRR206 - Black Start Satellite Phones: This OGRR is intended to ensure that ERCOT and TSPs are able to communicate in Black Start conditions when alternative methods of communication may not be available. Due to a technical oversite, this OGRR is was not eligible for OWG review and recommendation at the OWG’s November meeting. This was not discovered till November 28th.  At the December ROS meeting, this OGRR was declared Urgent so that the ERCOT Impact Study could go forward. This OGRR is recommended for approval by ROS.
3. OGRR204 – Hotline Technology Update: Specific technology referenced in Operating Guides is no longer manufactured and newer technology with additional useful features is available but not compliant with Section 8.3.3 of the Operating Guides. The intent of revision was to update Hotline requirement to get it consistent with current technology. This OGRR is recommended for approval by ROS.
4. The OGRTF did not meet in December. There are several OGRRs on the slate for the meeting on January 15th. There is still not a volunteer for the chairman seat but a vice chair has been nominated. See below.
5. The OWG discussed the Operations report, reviewed TRE discussions and reviewed the November 2007 Storm Drill critique. The following was part of that discussion:
· 341 participants in the drill

· 89 NERC Certified Operators

· 1123 hours counted towards ERCOT/NERC Reliability Training

· 13 TO’s, 17 QSE’s participated.

· 24 primary facilities and 9 backup facilities.

· ERCOT’s involvement was deemed adequate by participants.

· 14 tested their satellite phones during the drill.

· Lessons Learned – issues concerned coordination, drill script, length of drill, ERCOT test site, use of Hotline calls, accurate ERCOT phone numbers, and EECP Step reversal.

· ERCOT’s Observations – initial ERCOT contact phone numbers were incorrect, SSRG Conference Call difficulties, and ERCOT backup Hotline issues. ERCOT commented overall the drill went very well and was pleased with the outcome.

6. 2008 storm drill. As reported in December, it is felt that it is appropriate that a hurricane drill be scheduled for the spring. The Operations Task Force under the OWG will meet in January to design the drill scenario based on the previous hurricane drill and participant comments.
7. The Black Start Task Force met on December 5th . The task force reviewed the ERCOT 2008 Black Start Plan as well as discussed the use of ERCOT Simulator (Taylor Facility) in place of Black Start feasibility study. All TO’s exchanged their utilities black Start plan.
8. The OWG has the following list of volunteers for chair and vice chair openings:
· John Jonte of Centerpoint for OWG Chair

· David Smith of Suez for OWG Vice Chair

· Glenn Hemperley of Centerpoint for BSTF Chair
· No volunteers for BSTF vice chair

· No volunteers for OGRTF chair

· John Brockhan of Centerpoint for OGRTF vice chair

· Stan Morris of TNMP for OTF chair
The January meeting is scheduled for the 16th.  
. 
